GREATER COLONIAL HILLS CIVIC ASSOCIATION

Council Meeting - November 1949

WATER PROJECT

A vital stage in the solution of our water problem will be reached in mid-December at a hearing before the County Commissioners. This hearing involves the proposed new 12 inch main to be installed from Morse Road north along the railroad tracks to Indianola, where it will tie in at the high point of the Colonial Hills gridwork.

Council is informed that water is available at the Karl Road standpipe but that increased demands have made the mains on Morse Road and High Street inadequate to carry the water without excessive pressure drop. The new main would solve this situation. The County Sanitary engineers have approved this move and are preparing the necessary plans. Final approval must come from the County Commissioners.

Keep this subject in mind. Discuss it with your Councilman. You will be notified of time and place of the hearing. Plan to attend. The solution of our water problem will depend on your interest, demonstrated by your attendance at the hearing.

COMMUNITY LANDSCAPING

Council, through committee, has been working on a plan for the pool purchase of shade and flowering trees. Orders for trees from residents would be placed by Council with a nursery. Payment would be made direct to the nursery by the individual purchaser after delivery. According to the committee reports regarding this matter, considerable savings can be realized. Your councilman will have full details in a few weeks. If you are considering adding trees to your property, keep this plan in mind.

CHRISTMAS DECORATING CONTEST

President Loomis has appointed Mr. Francis E. Traver, 540 Colonial Avenue, to head up this year's Christmas Decoration Committee. Contest rules and prizes will be published at a later date. Plan now to join your neighbors in this friendly competition to beautify our community during the holiday season.

OTHER MATTERS

Other matters being investigated by council are:

- 1. A refuse disposal proposition offered by the Johnson Collection Service.
- 2. Installation of bars on gutter catch basins as a protective measure.
- 3 Speed zoning on all community streets.

COMMUNITY WELCOME

Council is now meeting in Sharon Township Memorial Hall on the first Monday night of each month. It hopes that each resident will attend a meeting sometime during the year. This is YOUR organization and the Councilmen are your representatives. Come and see how they operate.